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Be devoted to one another in love. Honor one 

another above yourselves. 

Romans chapter 12 verse 10 

 

Sunday 29nd May 2022 

  10:30am Worship service at the Community Hall, Assembly.     

Owls and Eagles will not be meeting this week 

 
 

 

Live at the hall.  For those at the hall, there will be opportunity for and (socially distanced) 

socialising.  Refreshments served at the end of service. 

 

Live on Zoom will be open from 10:00 a.m.  Afterwards we will, as last week, have the option 

of joining others in chat rooms of about 4-5. 

If you know of anyone outside of KCBC who joins us, please let them know about the recording or 
alternatively invite them by passing on the Zoom details. If you need help, please contact one of the 
tech team, who will be delighted to assist you - David B, Darren, Jack, Phil, Nick, Richard 
 

Prayer chain  

Nat Bond 01626 366668    email: natfromfife@gmail.com 

If you are not on the chain at the moment, would like to put things on the prayer chain or 

would like to be involved please talk to Nat. 

 

 

Pastor:  David Goddard    

Secretary: kcbcscribe@hotmail.com 

Newsletter & Website Updates: kcbcnews@btinternet.com 
Website:   http://kcbchurch.org.uk/ 

Facebook group: KCBC at home  

mailto:natfromfife@gmail.com
mailto:kcbcscribe@hotmail.com
mailto:kcbcnews@btinternet.com
http://kcbchurch.org.uk/
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Please remember our diary in your daily prayers 

 

 

Tuesday 31st May 

    No KILTS  

7:30pm Homegroup leaders meeting 

 

Wednesday 1st June 

6:45pm David leading Council meeting prayers 

7:30pm Homegroup meeting at Haytor Drive 

7:30pm Homegroup meeting at Primrose Drive 

 

Thursday 2nd  June 

2:00pm David leading funeral of Pam Dalby 

 

Sunday 5th June 

10:30am Communion Worship service at the Community Hall 

  Owls and Eagles will not be meeting this week 

 
 

From the minister… 
This Thursday was Ascension Day, marking the time of the year when we celebrate the 

ascension of Jesus into heaven.  With that, we are drawn to the exaltation of Jesus, as 

the Apostle Paul wrote, ‘Therefore God exalted him to the highest place and gave him 

the name that is above every name.’   

 

And at that moment, Jesus was vindicated.  Had He failed by getting executed, 

abandoned by the Father God on the cross?  No!  He is exalted, taken to reign from 

heaven – that realm where God’s glory shines.  And Jesus is appointed as our judge.  We 

answer to Him, not the other way round. 

 

So this day we bow before God the Son once again.  Where much of the self-help 

industry encourages us to put ourselves at the centre, our Father God calls us to see 

Jesus as first above all and in doing that to find our true life and purpose. 

David 
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Notes for your diary 
  

• Monday 6th June 2:00pm Snowdrop group’s fortnightly meeting to be held at Sheila 

Pink’s home. 

• KCBC’s Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Celebration Lunch Sunday 12th June for more 

information please see below. 

• Messy Church 26th June if you can help please let David know 

• Quiz  - Graham has kindly agreed to continue to host Quizzes via zoom as long as we 

have enough interest so invite friends and family and don’t forget you can now meet in 

groups to make up teams.  

 

KCBC’s Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Celebration Lunch 

Our monthly Fellowship Lunch on 12
th

 June will go ahead as planned but 

will be KCBC’s equivalent of a Street Party.  It is acknowledged that many in 

the fellowship are already joining in with family, friends, and community 

over the Jubilee Weekend, and as our bring & share is already a diary date 

it was thought it could be fun to share in the celebrations KCBC style!   

As usual everyone is encouraged to bring along fayre to share with everyone 

but how about this time get into the spirit of the occasion and unleash your 

imagination with some regally themed dishes ………… an Elizabeth Sponge 

(formerly known as Victoria Sponge!!), crown or corgi -shaped biscuits, 

Coronation Chicken (had to be included) and hats off to anyone who tries 

their hand at the new Jubilee Trifle! 

It would be great if you’ve any leftover decorations from the Jubilee Weekend 

that you could bring along to put on the tables or bunting to hang up – but 

rest assured this isn’t meant to make extra work, just a little something to 

celebrate our Queen, a monarch with a deep Christian faith, who by this 70
th

 

Platinum Jubilee has achieved an exceptional milestone. 

 

Therefore encourage one another and build each other up, just as 

in fact you  are doing” 1 Thess. 5:11  

We need to encourage each other and stay connected.  Do you have a Bible verse, poem, 
passage or song or any of the following?  Something you are thankful for.  Something that has 
made you laugh.  If you have found something online that would be a good resource for us, 
please share.  If you don’t feel comfortable sharing in “person” this may be the way for you to 
encourage others.            

Sarah 
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Prayer for Ukraine –A Prayer for Peace    

 

God of peace and justice, 

we pray for the people of Ukraine today. 

We pray for peace and the laying down of weapons. 

We pray for all those who fear for tomorrow, 

that your Spirit of comfort would draw near to them. 

We pray for those with power over war or peace,  

for wisdom, discernment and compassion to guide their decisions. 

Above all, we pray for all your precious children,  

at-risk and in fear, that you would hold and protect them. 

We pray in the name of Jesus, the Prince of Peace. 

Amen 

Archbishop Justin Welby  & Archbishop Stephen Cottrell 

 

 

UPDATE FROM CHOPS  

A few weeks ago Richard shared a video by his sister about the work of CHOPS (if you 

missed it you can see it here https://www.kcbchurch.org.uk/virtual-service/2022-04-03/11.30) 

Whilst the numbers of newly arriving refugees has slowed, the CHOPS centre is still just as 

busy distributing goods and supplies to needy Ukrainian refugees several times a 

week.  Roman, the pastor, has recorded a video (all in Polish) which shows recent attendance 

at the distribution centre - https://fb.watch/cDue-ZsAdp/ 

Here is how you can help: CHOPS is an established charitable arm of my sister Helen's church 

in Kalisz, Poland.  CHOPS is run by Roman, one of the pastors. 

Roman has said how grateful he is for the £2,000 donation from KCBC, it is very helpful for 

them to have this support as they respond to the daily needs of the refugees. 

For more information on how you could help please contact me. 
Many thanks, 

Richard. 

 

 

Christian Response to Easter Europe (cr2ee)     

Here is link to the most recent newsletter April 2022 update.pdf - Google Drive  

They ask for: 

 Funds to send the items to Moldova. Each lorry costs around £4,000.  

 We have also been sending funds direct to our colleagues in Moldova to enable them to 

buy items immediately whilst waiting for the lorry to arrive. 

https://www.kcbchurch.org.uk/virtual-service/2022-04-03/11.30
https://fb.watch/cDue-ZsAdp/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1nqCU0t6rC6ibcTIuZoS40E03hJwTKlfg/view
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 Very good clothing and bedding (duvets, blankets, sheets, duvet covers, sleeping bags 

- not second-hand pillows), food - non-perishable and must be in date by at least 6 

months, (tinned food, pasta, rice etc.), over the counter medicines, toiletries (not bubble 

bath as most do not have baths), sanitary towels, nappies, and incontinence pads. 

 Help in collecting items from people.  The lorry departs from Exmouth. 

 

More information can be found using these links 

Brief outline of cr2ee https://www.facebook.com/groups/cr2ee/    

website http://www.cr2ee.org.uk/ 

 

 

A Message from Rose 

Psalm 68 tells us that  

 Father of orphans and protector of widows 

is God in his holy habitation. 

God gives the desolate a home to live in. 

  

We are his church and so it is our job to keep an eye out for not just widows and 

orphans but also the least, the last and the lost; the lonely in other words. At a time 

when the world feels more desolate than ever, the need for us to show God's 

provision of a home, of comfort and of a sense of worth is more important than ever. 

 There are many calls on our time and resources at the moment and many of us are 

feeling stretched in lots of different directions so please pray about 

• what your gifts are 
• what God is talking to you about 
• where you can see a need 
• where is the Holy Spirit nudging you towards? 

If you feel a heart to accompany the lonely and to help restore their sense of God-

given worth please do let me know. 

Have a look at the website if that would help https://linkinglives.uk/ 

Rose 

 

https://www.kcbchurch.org.uk/cms/files/Newsletter-brief-outline-of-CR2EE.pdf
https://www.facebook.com/groups/cr2ee/
http://www.cr2ee.org.uk/
https://linkinglives.uk/
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HOME MISSION STAMPS  

Please save all your stamps and encourage family and friends 

to do so   Stamps should have a 12mm or 1/2 inch border, please 

then give them to Rita who will sort them and send them on our behalf.  

 

 

'How to join the Sunday Service via Zoom'.  

1. Go onto the internet and type kcbchurch.org.uk  
2. On the Home Page (the first page with the Coronavirus statement) in the top right-

hand corner is a green bar and on it is written "online service" with an arrow. 
3.  Click on the green bar/arrow and you'll go straight to the video. 
4.  Either press play or it will automatically start playing 

 

  

 


